U.S. Department of Labor

Office of Inspector General Washington, DC 20210



June 13, 2024

MEMORANDUM FOR: MICHELE HODGE

Acting Director

Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs

FROM: CAROLYN R. HANTZ

Assistant Inspector General

Caroly R. Hanty

for Audit

SUBJECT: Audit of OFCCP's Construction Compliance Oversight,

Project No. 09-P24-002-14-001

Please be advised the Office of Inspector General is initiating an audit to review the Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs' efforts to ensure construction contractors comply with equal employment opportunity and affirmative action obligations.

At the entrance conference, scheduled for July 9, 2024, at 11:30 a.m. ET, we will discuss the audit's objective, scope, and methodology. In the interim, we will contact your audit liaison to arrange meetings with relevant staff to obtain walkthroughs of certain processes and discuss our initial data request. Please notify the appropriate program officials of our plans to initiate work.

If you have questions, please contact Jon Ling, Audit Director, at (415) 902-3833 or ling.jon@oig.dol.gov, or Stephanie Christian, Audit Manager, at (702) 409-4458 or christian.stephanie@oig.dol.gov.

cc: Tina Williams

Acting Deputy Director, Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs